Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

January 14, 2005

Dan N. Pike

SCOLA

21557 270" Street
McClelland, IA 51548

Re: SCOLA
Call sign: E040474
File No. SES-LIC-20041223-01880

Dear Mr. Pike:

On December 23, 2004, SCOLA filed the above-captioned application for authority to
operate a Conventional Ku-Band' Earth Station in McClelland, Iowa. A review of the
application revealed the following discrepancy within the application:

On page 3 of the Radiation Hazard Analysis (Exhibit A), SCOLA calculated the
power flux density in the near field as 60.4 Watts per square meter. This should
convert to 6.04 milliWatts per square centimeter rather than 0.604 milliWatts per
square centimeter as was indicated in the Exhibit. This value exceeds the
maximum permissible exposure level of 5 milliWatts per square centimeter shown
in Section 1.1310.

This application has been removed from the International Bureau’s “auto-grant”
procedure.

SCOLA must provide the correct values for flux density, and, if those values exceed the
criteria of Section 1.1310 of the Commission’s Rules, the amendment must include an
environmental assessment (EA) pursuant to Section 1.1307. SCOLA is required to
respond to this letter, by amendment to subject application, not later than J anuary 28,

' 14.0-14.5 GHz band.




2005. Failure to do so will cause the Commission to promptly dismiss the application,
pursuant Section 25.112 (c) of its Rules. See 47 CFR. § 25.112 (c).

Sincerely,

Dostrp Kk

Scott A. Kotler

Chief, Systems Analysis Branch
Satellite Division
International Bureau




